23rd October 2014

SBP issues Rules for Payment System Operators (PSOs) and
Payment Service Providers (PSPs)

The State Bank of Pakistan has issued Rules for Payment System Operators (PSOs) and Payment Service
Providers (PSPs) in order to promote competitive environment and transparency within the payments

market and with the objective of standardization and setting benchmark guidelines.

PSOs and PSPs are considered as one of the important components of the Financial Markets
Infrastructure (FMI) of any country and include businesses engaged in providing payment systems
related services acting as intermediary to route, process, and/or verify payment transactions. PSOs and
PSPs ensure efficient, convenient and secure processing of payments transactions. Examples of PSOs
and PSPs may include but are not limited to: Switch Operators, Electronic Payment Gateway Service
Providers, E-Commerce Gateway Service Providers, Point of Sale (POS) Gateway Service Providers,

Remittance Gateway Service Providers and Automated/ Electronic Clearing Houses.

These Rules would also promote the development of strategic initiatives in Pakistan, such as improving
the outreach of financial services to the unbanked and the under banked communities, saving foreign

exchange and providing an enabling environment for the business community as a whole.
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